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Roadwork will disrupt some Miami Beach-bound traffic
By Al Chardy 

Driving across the two major expressways from Miami International Airport to Miami Beach will get more complicated next week.

On Monday, work starts on a $19.9 million, 19-month project to renovate part of Interstate 195. That same night, workers will close two eastbound lanes on the MacArthur Causeway and switch traffic to a new roadway farther south on Watson Island to make way for excavation of the Port of Miami tunnel next year.

The two highways carry not only commuters but international visitors and South Beach partiers. 

I-195 is part of the expressway (State Road 112) that carries people from Miami International Airport to the Julia Tuttle Causeway and Mid-Miami Beach. The MacArthur is the last leg from MIA's south exit on the Dolphin Expressway (State Road 836 and Interstate 395) to Fifth Street on South Beach.

Miami Beach Mayor Matti Herrera Bower has her fingers crossed that the disruption won't be too bad. 

Bower had complained to the Florida Department of Transportation about tunnel construction work on the MacArthur, fearing it would severely disrupt residential and tourist traffic. But FDOT officials assured her traffic would not be tied up on weekends, holidays or during major events.

``The city has been working with FDOT on the traffic issue and so far it seems to be working,'' she said Monday. ``We're comfortable right now. But obviously we'll be monitoring how it works for as long as the construction is going on.''

While the MacArthur work is connected to one of the most expensive ongoing transportation projects in South Florida, the $1 billion tunnel, it likely will not be as disruptive to drivers as the smaller I-195 project.

The I-195 project extends from I-95 at Northwest 10th Avenue to Biscayne Bay. During the day Monday, workers will do preliminary work, but lane closures may begin at night, FDOT said.

Construction won't include the Julia Tuttle Causeway over Biscayne Bay.

The project does require replacing curbs and guardrails in the median with concrete barriers, widening the road at several points, adding east and west auxiliary lanes between I-95 and North Miami Avenue, rebuilding the North Miami Avenue exit ramp and installing signs and traffic signals.

During construction, drivers can expect the North Miami Avenue exit ramp to be closed for about six months, beginning around July 2011. During that time, traffic will be rerouted to Biscayne Boulevard. For about two months, North Miami Avenue between Northwest 37th and 38th streets will be closed while work takes place overhead on the expressway.

On the MacArthur Causeway, traffic will be shifted to a new eastbound roadway to make room for the excavation on the causeway median across from Jungle Island.

To do the shift safely, workers first will close one eastbound travel lane from 7 p.m. Monday to 7 a.m. Nov. 16.

A second travel lane will close between 11 p.m. and 4 a.m. One travel lane will remain open.

Once the shift is complete, three new travel lanes will go east just to the south of the current MacArthur Causeway.

The tunnel project is expected to be completed by 2014. 
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